With the cost of fuel rising each day, colleges with high numbers of commuters are

looking out for their students. More than 80 schools have joined together as part of the Online Consortium of Online Colleges and Universities (OCICU), which allows member schools to have access to classes taught by seven provider schools. 
Provider schools include Regis University, Seton Hill University, Robert Morris University, Saint Leo University, Southern New Hampshire University, University of Saint Francis, and University of the Incarnate Word. Each offer a variety of courses, ranging from introductory accounting and United States history to graduate level information systems and economics. 

The OCICU is the first consortial arrangement of its kind. The goal of the consortium is to provide schools that want to offer online courses to students but don’t have the technology to develop the courses or the resources to compete with larger, for-profit distance learning schools. By joining the consortium, member schools are able to offer all of the OCICU courses to their students at a much smaller cost than developing everything on their own. The credits students earn from consortium courses are applied to their transcript, as if they had taken an online course directly from their home institution. 
Students benefit by having a wide variety of courses to choose from, as well as the ability to do the required work and studying on their own time and schedule. While distance learning has become popular with stay-at-home parents looking to continue their education, many college-aged students take the courses as well. 
Commuting students aren’t the only people signing up for online courses as of late. While many commuters do it to save gas, students who live and stay on campus are beginning to sign up as well, to give themselves room in their schedule to work more hours or for a more convenient class schedule. It also offers students the ability to take a course they may not be able to take on their own campus. Students take on some extra responsibility by doing this, because it is up to the individual to balance the work and take tests on their own time. 
Institutions benefit from online classes by being able to offer more sections of a class that may be in high demand, thus eliminating the need for a wait list. It also ensures that sections won’t need to be dropped due to low enrollment, forcing students to rearrange schedules at the last moment.

Online courses, once a rarity on college campuses, are suddenly becoming the saving grace for colleges and students alike. The number of courses continues to grow each year as more and more students recognize their convenience. Consortial arrangements such as the OCICU continue to grow and expand as the demand increases, which according to recent reports, shows no sign of slowing down. 
